
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July 1, 2014 
  

Meetings   Coming up in the month of July we have these club meetings: 

 July 1 Jim Ricker’s in Colchester.  Since the first Tuesday in July is July 1 it comes up 

pretty soon after our previous meeting at Gary’s. We have not been to Jim’s in quite awhile so 

directions may be in order.  His place is just south of “Chimney Corners” which is on Route 2/7 

south of Exit 17 of Interstate 89. His house is on the east side of the road and has a vertically 

placed Buick crankshaft holding up the mailbox.  We will meet in his garage/workshop “way in 

back”.  

 July 15 Bob Brunette’s in Fletcher 

Bear Ridge Racing  Harold tells us this about the round- round racing at Bear Ridge in 

Bradford: 

 Saturday June 28: Midgets and regular line up with 4th of July fireworks. This comes up 

before our July 1 meeting so anyone who wants to go contact Harold for arrangements.  

Harold also says this:  I think we left the Richmond commuter park and ride around 4 pm last 

year. The locals in Bradford wait until the last minute to show up and the road to get into the 

track is backed up for a couple miles. So getting there early is a good thing! Not sure if any of 

us would stay for fireworks. Last year we pulled out around 9:30-10 and they were still racing.  

Let me know what your choice is!  

Harold  

 Saturday July 12 same as above but no fireworks.  Mid-

season championship  race. This can be discussed at this coming 

meeting should the club decide to go on this date. 

 Every Sat until Sept - Oct On all dates racing starts around 6 

PM. 

Anyone interesting in going to Bradford check with Harold 893-

3966 

July Events 

 July 4 Richmond Fourth of July Car Show, Richmond VT 

 July 13 Eggelfield Ford 50th Anniversary Mustang Show, Elizabethtown NY 

 July 11-12-13 Atlantic Nationals, Moncton NB  (Unconfirmed)  

 July 12-13 RAVE Car Show, Rutland VT 
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 July 18020 Syracuse Nationals, Fairgrounds, Syracuse, NY 

 July 19-20 Malone International Auto Show, Malone NY 

 July 19 Cars and Coffee of VT, So.Burlington High School 

 July 19 Kingman Street Classic, St.Albans VT 

 July 19 Mazza’s Muscle Night, Colchester VT 

 July 26 Cars and Coffee of Vermont, South Burlington High School 

 July 26 Swanton Car and Motorcycle Show, Swanton VT 

 July 26-27 Fourth Annual Lake George Happening Car Show, Lake George, NY 

 July 26-27 14
th

 Annual All Ford  Mustang Car Show, Plattsburgh NY Waterfront 

  Wednesday Nights Cruise-Ins at Essex Automotive Services in Essex Junction, 5 PM to 8 

 PM or so.  Sausage Shack will be open to serve participants. 

           Thursday Nights Cruise-Ins at Bay View Eats at Malletts Bay, Colchester.  Music by 

 Dennis Fox and Friends, which is an excellent four or five piece guitar group with singing 

 accompaniment. Dinner at Bay View Eats is available or there is a snack trailer nearby as 

 well. 

Cruise to Guma’s Four cars of CVSR members and spouses went over to Guma’s Restaurant in 

West Chazy NY this past Saturday June 21.  Art and Marion, Bob and Janet, Bob and Gloria and 

Jan and Linda drove their customs and street rods first to Art’s Repair Shop in Grande Isle.  Art 

Goodrich, the owner had his seven tractors out on display for us to look over.  He started up a 

big John Deere Diesel which was quit impressive.  We talked about tractors and street rods for 

awhile, had coffee and donuts and had a good old time.  Next stop… we made an impromptu 

visit to North Hero to visit one of Art Stultz’s high school buddies to show him our cars.  He in 

turn showed us his ’67 Dodge Dart that he has had for quite awhile.  Then we cruised on over 

to Guma’s arriving about 2 PM and had a nice leisurely lunch.  The food was good and the 

price was right. Then back home which made a trip of about 120 miles.  Weather was superb 

and the roads were very good. This is a good place to go to for a spur of the moment 

something to do. 

The Winner!  This year’s winner of the CVSR Scholarship is Cody Aubin a resident of 

Lyndonville who recently graduated from Lyndon Institute. Cody will attend Vermont Tech in 

Randolph in the field of Automotive Technology. 

Club Donation  At the June 17 meeting the club voted to give $100 to Church of the Rock, 

Vision Guatemala.  This is the organization that Larry Tyler is involved with.  He goes to 

Guatemala every fall and helps build houses and supply the poor with wheelchairs. 

 

See you this coming 

Tuesday at Jim’s 


